

WASHINGTON COUNCIL OF THE

NATIONAL COUNCIL ON CRIME AND DELINQUENCY

1008 Lowman Building • 107 Cherry Street • Seattle, Washington 98104 • 206 MA 4-3421

MEMORANDUM

TO:

News Directors

DATE: September 18, 1968

FROM:

Loren W. Ranton, State Director

Washington Council of the National Council

on Crime and Delinquency

SUBJECT:

Washington Council Luncheon Meeting

12:00 Noon, Tuesday, September 24, 1968

Satellite Room, Hyatt House

170th and Pacific Highway South

Seattle, Washington

SPEAKERS: The Honorable Daniel J. Evans

Governor of the State of Washington

Mr. Carl M. Loeb, Jr.

President, National Council on Crime and Delinquency

New York, New York

Mr. Milton Rector

Director, National Council on Crime and Delinquency

You are cordially invited to cover this Luncheon. Mr. Loeb, on behalf of NCCD, will make a special presentation to Governor Evans at the Luncheon.

We have scheduled a press conference with Messrs. Loeb and Rector at the Hyatt House for 2:00 P.M. We, however, realize that many of you will need to be at the airport to cover the arrival of Mr. Nixon. We, therefore, will make these gentlemen available for interviews at 11:00 A.M. at the Hyatt House.

The new officers of the Washington Council on Crime and Delinquency will be announced at the luncheon. Recommendations for more effective measures of dealing with crime and delinquency will be made.

Approximately 100 people will attend the invitational luncheon. If you plan to have lunch with us, please let us know in advance so we can make reservations.

Hoperto see you there.

LWR: ams

enc.